Report from the Canadian Quaker Learning Series Editorial Board to Publications & Communications Committee 21 August 2017

- 1) Keith Maddock's pamphlet *Praying through the Bars* is now available on quaker.ca under Resources.
- 2) Although we are still looking for a Meeting to take over the care of the QLS Editorial Board, we have decided that we should be able to complete the two outstanding SPG lectures. Daphne Davey is doing the copy editing on Steve Fick's 2017 lecture and Ruth Pincoe will complete the editing on Maggie's 2016 text in September 2017.
- 3) The clerks have sent Editorial Board responsibilities to Winnipeg Monthly Meeting (Charlotte Burch) and have just heard back from them. We agreed to have a Skype call around September 7-9 just prior to their September Meeting for Worship for Business, in order to answer any questions they may have. We will suggest that if they do decide to take on the Editorial Board responsibilities, they might like to "get their feet wet" by making the necessary arrangements to have the 2016 and 2017 pamphlets printed, so they would be familiar with that part of the process.
- 4) Pubcomm should consider a Plan B in case Winnipeg decides against taking on the Editorial Board.

Mary Conchelos and Ruth Pincoe, Co-Clerks, Canadian Quaker Learning Series